
Utah State Senate 
350 North State Street, Suite 320 

Salt Lake City, Utah  84114 

(801) 538-1458 
 
 
 
 
 

November 18, 2015 
 
The Honorable Gary R. Herbert       
Governor, State of Utah 
State Capitol Building, Suite 200       
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 
 
Dear Governor Herbert: 
 
President Wayne L. Niederhauser has asked me to inform you that on this date, the Senate 
confirmed the following appointments: 
 
Utah Arts Council Board of Directors 
Jansen Nordfors Davis is appointed to replace R. Scott Phillips as a member of the Utah Arts 
Council Board of Directors, a term to expire July 1, 2019.   

 
Caleb Paul Chapman is reappointed as a member of the Utah Arts Council Board of Directors, a 
term to expire July 1, 2019.   

 
Philipp Malzl is reappointed as a member of the Utah Arts Council Board of Directors, a term to 
expire July 1, 2018.   
 
 
Board of State History 
David Rich Lewis is appointed to replace Robert S. McPherson as a member of the Board of State 
History, a term to expire April 1, 2019.   
 
David Scott Richardson is appointed to replace Greg Thompson as a member of the Board of State 
History, a term to expire April 1, 2019.   
 
Steve Todd Barth is appointed to replace Maria Garcia as a member of the Board of State History, 
a term to expire April 1, 2019.   
 
 
 



State Records Committee 
Cindi L. Mansell is appointed as a member of the State Records Committee, a term to expire 
September 30, 2019.  
 
Utah Capital Investment Board 
Pamela Kay McComas is appointed to replace Robert P. Majka as a member of the Utah Capital 
Investment Board, a term to expire November 1, 2017.   
 
Samuel Charles Straight is reappointed as a member of the Utah Capital Investment Board, a term 
to expire November 1, 2018.   
 
Waste Management and Radiation Control Board 
Danielle Elizabeth Enders is appointed as a member of the Waste Management and Radiation 
Control Board, a term to expire August 31, 2017.  

 
Utah Conservation Council 
Jon C. Wilde is appointed to replace Edmund Bench as a member of the Utah Conservation 
Council, the remaining portion of the term to expire May 8, 2017.  

 
Department of Technology Services 
Michael S. Hussey is appointed to replace Mark VanOrden as the executive director of the 
Department of Technology Services.   
  
Respectfully, 
s/Leslie McLean 
Secretary of the Senate 


